delivery agreement as well as forms needed to be sent to the Georgia Department of Community Affairs. Chairman Slaughter stated this is consideration of the language which was verbally agreed upon between the city and county. Chairman Slaughter stated Mr. Elliott will be revising the documents and incorporating the language. Commissioner Orenstein asked if the language submitted for review from the City of Valdosta was approved by the other cities, Chairman Slaughter answered yes; to his knowledge the Mayor had spoken to Hahira, Lake Park and Remerton. County Manager, Paige Dukes, stated Mayor Matheson is also aware while we're approving, this will be revised for the attorneys to be able to work this into the agreement. Commissioner Wisenbaker asked County Attorney, Walter Elliott, how long it would take to get the documentation ready, Mr. Elliott responded by the next meeting.

## **BID**

Purchase of Motor Graders for Public Works, Purchasing Agent, Amy Woods, presented the item with Flint Equipment Company submitting the low bid in the amount of \$349,736.00 (each). Mrs. Woods stated these motor graders are available on state contract. Chairman Slaughter asked if the two motor graders being replaced would still be used, Public Works Director, Robin Cumbus, answered they are going to keep the motor graders to use for parts. Chairman Slaughter asked how many motor graders will be in inventory now, Mrs. Cumbus responded the current total is six. Commissioner Wisenbaker asked if there was a difference between Caterpillar and John Deere, Mrs. Cumbus responded there was not much of a difference in the maintenance records. Chairman Slaughter asked Mrs. Cumbus if she is satisfied with the John Deere product, Mrs. Cumbus responded yes.

## **REPORTS - County Manager**

County Manager, Paige Dukes, introduced Ranger Travis Redish, with the Georgia Forestry Commission. Mr. Redish presented the Commission with an annual report for the 2020-2021 year detailing forestry operations in the region. Commissioner Marshall asked regarding the fee schedule, Mr. Redish answered that the fees were recently changed September 1, 2021. County Manager, Paige Dukes, thanked Mr. Redish for the information and for Forestry's service to Lowndes County.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to adjourn the work session meeting, Commissioner Wisenbaker second. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the work session at 8:45 a.m.